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GOOD NEWS 

 
St. Paul Lutheran Church 

234 N. Gohmert St., Suite A 

Yorktown, Texas  78164 

Office: 361-564-2135  

www.stpaulykt.org      e-mail: stpaulykt@sbcglobal.net   

9:00 a.m. Sunday Morning Radio Broadcast  100.1 FM 

Pastor: Tim W. Muehlbrad 

Director of Christian Education:  Terry Carmichael 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN MISSION STATEMENT: 
Empowered by the Holy Spirit to make Christ known; 

As we love one another, serve our neighbor, and grow in our Faith 

through studying God’s Word and Worshiping God. 

http://www.stpaulykt.org/
mailto:stpaulykt@gvec.net
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     The information and story for this article is taken and adapted 

from the May - June 1996 issue of “Emphasis” and part is 

borrowed from a friend’s newsletter. 
 

     Father’s Day was conceived by Mrs. Jon Bruce Dodd of 

Spokane, Washington while she was attending a Mother’s Day 

church service in 1910.  Friends encouraged Mrs. Dodd to share 

her ideas with the Reverend Conrad Bluhm, president of the 

Spokane Ministerial Association.  The Association reviewed and 

approved the idea, and the local YMCA gave it extensive publicity. 

     Mrs. Dodd pressed for national recognition for her idea of a 

Father’s Day.  She had suggested June fifth as the day to honor the 

fathers of our country.  This was the date of her father’s birthday, 

and she wanted to honor him for the splendid job he had done in 

raising his six motherless children.  In 1936, a national Father’s 

Day Committee was formed in New York City.  The third Sunday 

in June was selected as the date for the observance.  In 1971, a 

congressional endorsement and a presidential proclamation made 

Father’s Day a nationally accepted commemoration. 
 

     Fathers don’t always realize how important it is for them to 

spend time with their children.  When he was a boy, Henry Brooks 

Adams was proud of his father, Charles Francis Adams, who was 

the ambassador to Great Britain.  One day young Henry Adams 

made this entry in his diary: “Went fishing with my father.  The 

most glorious day of my life.” 

     Henry grew up and became an historian, a philosopher, and a 

Pulitzer Prize winner for his book, The Education of Henry 

Adams.  Yet, that day spent with his father was so memorable to 

him that he was making references to it thirty years later.  How sad 

it is then to contrast what Charles Francis Adams, the father, wrote 

in his diary on that same significant date:  “Went fishing with my 

son.  A day wasted.” 
 

     Think about how such misplaced priorities can affect a child. 
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     It’s been said that until a boy (or a girl) is 14 years old, they do 

what the father says; after that they do what the father does.   

Fathers!!   Dads!!!  Father Figures!!!  Did you read that?  What 

you do and what you do NOT do has an impact on your child. 
 

     May God have mercy on our souls as we all, fathers, mothers, 

grandparents, aunts and uncles pay attention to our responsibilities.  

And thanks be to God for the help that God sends to us. 

 

Your Pastor, 

Tim W Muehlbrad 
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The Children are Coming! 

Summer is here but our Sunday School 

Children are still coming! Our current 

teachers have worked hard all year, but it 

would be nice to give them a break. That is 

where you could help.  

We have prepared a curriculum for the 

summer months that makes it easy to teach 

a class. For each individual lesson the materials will be provided 

for you. All you have to do is lead it as is or put your input into it. 

We will provide the materials as well as the curriculum for you. 

Each lesson requires two people…a designated leader and an 

assistant. ALL WE NEED IS YOU!  

All we are asking is to sign up for one or more Sundays in the 

summer (two would be great). Then all you have to do is be there 

for the children to help keep their faith growth going! Those who 

have taught in the past have an opportunity to come back for just a 

single time or two. Perhaps you have thought about teaching and 

now you have a chance to do so. This helps give our current 

teachers a break before the new year kicks in on Rally Day.  

It, also, allows the children to see that other adults value them and 

that their faith is important, not only to their lives, but the lives of 

other adults as well. It’s a great way to serve others and pass on the 

faith to our Elementary age children! 

Sign up sheets listing the Sundays available, and the topics of the 

curriculum, can be found in the church front entry, the basement 

bulletin board, and outside the church office. If you have any 

questions, you may call Terry or the church office. Please 

prayerfully consider how you can help and pick a Sunday! Thank 

you! 

 

The First Ever NALC Continental Youth Gathering 

The NALC is holding its first ever Continental Youth Gathering 

that is open to all the NALC youth in the United States. They are 

preparing for 500 youth to attend this event, “We Belong”. It will 

be held in Boerne TX on July 1st through 4th this summer. We have 

registered 6 young ladies and sponsors Ashleigh Peyton and Terry 

Carmichael for this event. The six young ladies are: Kayla Sievers, 



 5 

Zoe Irvin, Evelyn Merks, Ellyn Warwas, Piper Peyton, and 

Kennedy Robertson. We will be leaving on Sunday June 30th and 

return in the afternoon of July 4th. We are preparing for this special 

event and ask your prayers and support as we make those 

preparations and attend. 

NOTE: We are having a Bake Sale fundraiser on Sundy June 2nd 

after the Sunday morning worship service for this event to help 

with the costs. We hope you will bring your hunger and sweet 

tooth with you and help support our efforts!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 

May 14, 2024, at 6 PM 

 

Empowered by the holy spirt to make Christ known; as we love 

one another, serve our neighbor, and grow in our faith through 

studying God’s word and worshipping God.   

 

1. CALL TO ORDER- The meeting of the Church Council 

of St. Paul Lutheran Church was called to order by Boyd 

Weise, President.  Council members present for the 

meeting were Boyd Weise, Calvin Bruns, Jay Heil, Jill 

Turner, Laurey Garcia, Wayne Sparck, Pam Hoefling, 

Larry Gohmert, Ashleigh Peyton, and Pastor Tim 

Muehlbrad. Terry Carmichael and Katie Serrano were also 

in attendance.   
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2. DEVOTION- Terry Carmichael provided the devotion.  

3. MINUTES- Jay Heil made a motion to accept the April 9, 

2024, minutes as presented.  Pam Hoefling seconded the 

motion.  The motion carried.   
4. REPORTS- 

a. Treasurer/Stewardship- Calvin Bruns provided a written report.   

b. Parish Education- Jill Turner reported: 

1. Update on Vacation Bible School: Tina Boehm still needs three to 

four adults to lead groups during Vacation Bible School.   

2. Terry Carmichael is working on 13 lessons for Sunday school this 

summer. 

c. Youth- Laurey Garcia reported: 

1. The “Battle of the Ages” Church Picnic was attended by 

approximately 60 people! The children played games indoors but 

had fun! Everyone enjoyed the hotdogs and hamburgers and 

especially the watermelon! Nothing says summer like delicious 

watermelon!!  

2. The Mother’s Day Brunch was a success. We had about 37 moms 

in attendance and a lot of positive feedback!    

3. The Youth Committee will be hosting a Father’s Day Taco 

breakfast on June 16, 2024, during the Sunday School hour.  

Again, our youth will serve their fathers to show their gratitude for 

all their fathers do in their lives.   

4. God is working through our youth as they are beginning to spread 

the word and are inviting their friends!  Our numbers for Faith, 

Food, and Fun are steadily growing! We are up to 14 youth!  They 

are having a blast sharing a meal, having fellowship, studying 

God’s Word, and playing games!! What a blessing!! FFF will 

continue through the month of June.  We will be off the month of 

July through the first part of August and then we will start again.  

5. The Youth Committee will not meet in June.  Our next committee 

meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 23, 2024 @ 6PM.    

6. Youth Task Force- Laurey Garcia reported:  

a. The Task Force met on Tuesday, May 7, 2024, at which time an 

architectural firm was chosen. The committee decided to work 

with SZS Architecture.  They have been notified of our decision 

and are looking forward to working with us as we move forward 

with our project.   
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b. We are looking forward to meeting again with SZS to take the next 

step in this process.       

d. DCE- Terry Carmichael reported:  

1.   Assisting with planning and leading for the Sunday School 

openings. 

2.   Led the Children’s sermons on 4/21 and 5/12. 

3.   Continue leading the weekly Learning Garden Chapel worships 

on Wed. and distributing their chapel offerings to the church annex 

for the congregation to view.   

4.   Have been meeting with Sr. High group during Sunday School. 

5.   Continue meeting with FFF group on Wed. evenings.   

6.   Assisted Pastor with the Confirmation classes on 4/21 and 5/5. 

7.   Continue the monitoring of the Children’s worship bags for the 

church services. 

8.   Have been working on the Continental Youth Gathering plans.  

We have 6 young ladies registered along with myself and Ashleigh 

Peyton as sponsors.  We have met twice now and will be holding a 

Bake Sale Fundraiser on June 2nd.  

9.   Met with Youth Building Task Force on 4/18 for an architect 

interview and 5/7 to go over those interviews.  

10. Worked on the Church Picnic on the Sunday School and games 

portions.  Had to adapt the games to inside games due to 

threatening weather. 

11.  Working with Pastor on possible youth led worship service on 

May 18th and 19th and the theme, content, and youth participation.  

12.  Working with Jill Turner on the Summer Sunday School 

curriculum and plans. 

13.  Worked with Pastor in leading the Sunday School during 

Mother’s Day. 

14.  Attended the Learning Garden Graduation Ceremony. 

15.  Other: 

 a.  Attended 2 Girls High School softball games. 

            b.  Attended several Little League softball games.  

            c.  Attended the Jr. High softball game in Stockdale.  

            d.  Several Learning Garden meetings on summer and next 

year’s chapel schedule.   

e. Worship- Jay Heil 

1. Sunday, May 19th is senior recognition.   
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2. There will be two baptisms on May 26th.  

3. Jay Heil & Terry Carmichael will lead services during Pastor 

Tim’s vacation.    

f. Evangelism/Outreach- No report provided.  

1.     The spot is not currently filled.  

g. Social Concerns- Wayne Spark reported: 

1.  One person called in for help with their water bill, which makes 

this the 5th person St. Paul has helped this year.  He anticipates 

more requests during the summer months.   

h. Christian Life- Pam Hoefling reported: 

1. April 14, 2024, a Potluck was held.  There was a very low 

attendance, approximately 30 people.  

2. Another potluck will be held this Sunday, May 19th.  

i. Property- Larry Gohmert reported: 

1. Work continues on installation of the standby generator for the 

Educational Building.  The plan is to connect the generator, 

transfer switch, and other electrical components this Friday, May 

17, which means the Educational Building will be without 

electricity for that day.  We’re still working on getting Natural Gas 

to the generator.  We have a commercial plumber working with 

Centerpoint Energy, so hopefully that installation will be 

completed soon.   

2. Coastal Bend Power has replaced the non-functional light bulbs in 

the sanctuary. 

3. Many thanks to Mark Lincke and his sister who have been working 

on archiving many old church records, organizing them and 

compiling them into useful volumes.  In the course of doing that, it 

was realized that a lack of ventilation of the church vault has been 

causing some mildew problems.  After consulting with air 

conditioning professionals, it was decided to install a Fire-Rated 

Louver into the vault door.  Thanks to Steven Hoefling for 

installing the Louver.     

j. Cemetery- No report provided.  

k. CEM- No report provided. 

l. Pastor- 

1.  Professional activities during April 2024: 

     a. 10 Worship Services 

     b. 7 Hospital Visits 
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     c. 8 Home Visits 

     d. 5 Educational Events 

     e. 9 Church Meetings and Events 

2. Official Acts during April 2024: 

    a. 4/12 Burial Dennis Saunders 

    b. 2/24 Burial of Jean Striedel 

    c. 2/25 Burial of Hope Jendrzey  

5. OLD BUSINESS 

a. Nothing to discuss.  

6. NEW BUSINESS 

a. Outreach/Evangelism Council Position discussed.  

Several members have been approached to consider the 

position.  Boyd Weise asked the council to reach out to see 

if anyone is interested in the position.   

b. Election of Vice-President discussed.  Jay Heil 

volunteered and was approved by acclamation.   

c. Pastor’s Vacation June 25-July 1, 2024- Jay Heil 

motioned to approve and Laurey Garcia seconded the 

motion to accept Pastor Tim’s request for vacation days on 

June 25- July 1, 2024.   

d. Update on Pictorial Directory- Pictures are by 

appointment only and are scheduled for Aug 13-17, 2024.  

Erin Koopmann is committee chair.  Letters have been sent 

out to the congregation.  The congregation is encouraged to 

sign up online but can call the office to sign up.  There will 

be some sign-ups after upcoming church services.  Mailing 

addresses will be listed in the directory, while phone 

numbers and emails will not be published. 

e. Pam Hoefling expressed interest in getting the 

Polka band to play during worship.  The worship 

committee will look into scheduling the Polka service.  

7. CLOSING- Jay Heil made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting.  Pam Hoefling seconded the motion.  The motion 

carried, and the meeting closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

Ashleigh Peyton 
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RELIEVE EDITORIAL STRESS:  
TURN IN 

YOUR ARTICLES  

EARLY!  
 

R E M I N D E R: 

DEADLINE FOR THE 
July 

 NEWSLETTER 
ARTICLE IS 

Monday, 
June 17, 2024 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 

PRESIDENT – Boyd Weise 

SECRETARY – Ashleigh Peyton 

PARISH ED – Jill Turner 

STEWARDSHIP – Calvin Bruns 

WORSHIP – Jay Heil 

CHRISTIAN LIFE – Pam Hoefling 

PROPERTY – Larry Gohmert 

SOCIAL CONCERNS – Wayne Sparck  

YOUTH – Laurey Garcia 

 EVANGELISM/OUTREACH –  
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GENERAL FUND YTD 2024 BUILDING FUND YTD 2024

Beginning Balance $43,334.25 Beginning Balance $121,505.82

Income $247,785.32 Income $131,451.51

Expenses                   ($246,772.19) Expenses ($71,248.75)

Ending Balance 44,347.38       Ending Balance 181,708.58

                                            Totals as of 5/20/2024

Investment w/ LPL Financial:  

$126,869.82
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Wednesday Evenings at FFF! 
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Come dive into God’s Friendship at 

VBS this year! 

 

VBS will be held in the evening this 

year, July 15-18, 5-7:30pm.  We would 

love for you to help out as a leader or 

send your child to participate!  Supper will be served to the 

students and helpers helping with VBS!  Contact Tina Boehm 

at 361-491-1625 for more information or to register.  

Registration forms may be picked up from the church office, 

our website at www.stpaulykt.org, or you can register online 

at https://www.myvbs.org/Ykt_vbs2024. 
 

 
 

God has blessed Caleb Lemke 

and Paige Nance as they were 

united in marriage on Saturday, 

May 11, 2024.  We pray them 

God’s richest blessings as they 

begin their life together as 

husband and wife. 

 
Servant ministry – We are 

updating our servant ministry list.  

As members of St. Paul you are 

put on this list to help provide 

food for funeral receptions.  If 

your phone number has changed, 

please call the church office at 

361-564-2135 to get it updated.  

Thank you for your participation 

in this ministry. 

 

http://www.stpaulykt.org/
https://www.myvbs.org/Ykt_vbs2024
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Our generator has arrived!! 
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It’s time for a new directory!  Universal 

Church Directories will be taking our 

professional portraits August 13-17, 2024.   

Online Scheduling Available!  To 

schedule your photography appointment 

online, simply go to www.ucdir.com, 

click on photography appointment 

scheduling login on the right side, enter 

tx506 in the Church Code field and enter 

photos in the Church Password field.  

Follow the prompts to schedule your 

family’s appointment time.  If you have 6 

or more in your family, please use 2 

consecutive time slots.  The online 

scheduling option is available Monday through Friday.  

Appointments fill up quickly, so schedule as soon as possible to 

secure your preferred date and time.  If you need assistance with 

scheduling, we will have someone available after church starting in 

June, going through July, or you can call the church office. 

 

 

 

St. Paul is looking to fill the Outreach/Evangelism position.  

If you are interested, please contact Boyd Weise, Pastor Tim, 

or the church office.  Here is a list of the responsibilities:  

Provide articles for local newspapers; Oversee St. Paul 

brochure; up-dating, and distribution; Provide the new 

members with Welcome bags; Welcome newcomers in the 

community to church; Radio Broadcast; Portals of Prayer; 

Attend community events on behalf of the church; Provide 

complimentary popcorn at community events; Gifts for 

Mother’s Day and Father’s Day; Other projects as required. 

http://www.ucdir.com/
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IN RECOGNITION OF OUR 2024 ST. 
PAUL LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL 
GRADUATES: 
 
Kaiden Hilbrich, the son of Ricky and 
Judy Hilbrich, will be attending 

Victoria College where he will be pursuing a degree in 
electronics technology/instrumentation. 
 

Zoe Innocenti, the daughter of Spence and Rebecca 
Innocenti, is considering attending Auguste Escoffier School 
of Culinary Arts to become a Pastry Chef and plans on 
starting her own baking business in the future.  
 

Chesney Kaiser, the daughter of Clint and Melissa Kaiser, 
has been accepted into Texas A&M and will be studying 
public health and becoming an anesthesiologist. 

 

“For I know the plans I have for you, declares the 
Lord, plans for welfare and not for evil, to give you a 
future and a hope.” 
   -Jeremiah 29:11 
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We keep in our prayers the family and friends of: 
 

Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey - who passed away 
April 17, 2024. Services were held April 20, 2024. 
 
Geraldine Goehring - who passed away  

May 4, 2024. Services were held May 10, 2024. 
 

May the power of the resurrection continue to provide them 
assurance. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

In memory of Ann Adix – Building 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Debra Baros – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Harlan Brieger – Cemetery 

Angie Brieger 

In memory of William Dworaczyk – Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Dorothy Geffert – Building 

Arlen & Kathie Fehner 

In memory of Dorothy Geffert – Cemetery 

Jim & Judy Noster 

In memory of Dorothy Geffert – Senior Scholarship 

Charles & Bonnie Riedesel 

In memory of Geraldine Goehring – Building 

Arlen & Kathie Fehner  The Larry Serold Family  

Lynn Janssen    Gail Riedesel 

Mary Lou Gerhardt   Melissa Stolle & Sons 

Donald & Vera Sievers  Bill & Carolyn Bargmann 

Jon & Nancy Adix Longlet  James & Brenda Nash 
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In memory of Geraldine Goehring – CEM 

Mallie Stanchos 

In memory of Geraldine Goehring – Cemetery 

Martha Geffert         Sylvia & Bill Imhoff and Family 

Steven & Debbie Kneese  Jim & Judy Noster 

In memory of Geraldine Goehring – Oromo Mission Church 

Velma Lee Moritz 

In memory of Geraldine Goehring – Parking Lot 

Jesse & Linda Hurta 

In memory of Geraldine Goehring – Radio 

Dr. & Mrs. John Frels 

In memory of Geraldine Goehring – Senior Scholarship 

Carlton & Sandra Bolting  Barbara Kerlick 

David & Patsy Ibrom   Jay & Sandra Heil 

Michael & Kim Blaschke  Glen & Judy Henze 

Oleta Pattillo    Charles & Bonnie Riedesel 

Barbara Kerlick 

In memory of Geraldine Goehring – Summer Camp 

John Dale Hurst 

In memory of Daniel E. Gohmert – CEM 

Mark & Betsy Weischwill 

In memory of Daniel E. Gohmert – Landscaping 

Carlton & Sandra Bolting 

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – Building 

Arlen & Kathie Fehner  Boyd & Pam Weise 

Dennis Henze    Don & Cindy DuBose 

Christie Saunders & Family  Kevin & Heather Styra 

Clint & Melissa Kaiser  Joe Jendrzey 

Mancel & Carolynn Mueller  Linda & Glen Willms 

Charlene & Gary Butler  Joyce M. Lamprecht 

Byron & Barbara Cramer  Ruby Warzecha 

David & Patsy Ibrom   Mary Hilbrich 

Arlen & Cindy Parma   Cathy Moritz 

Glen & Olga Lassmann  Mary Lou Gerhardt 

Stephen & Christine Blaschke Barbara Mueller 

Ricky & Judy Hilbrich  Gary & Susie Winterhalter 

Becky & Ross Coleman and Family Carol Alex 

Barbara Bolbock & Family  Beverly Zitsche & Family 
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In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – Building, cont’d 

Robin Wiatrek    Brian & Kristen Yendrey 

Brenda Machost   Kaye Durio 

Robert & Chaille Voelkel  Jim & Joan Urban 

Aaron & Erin Koopmann  Glen & Judy Henze  

Gail Riedesel    

Law offices of Anderson, Smith, Null, & Stofer 

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – CEM 

Mark & Betsy Weischwill   Lyn Janssen 

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – Cemetery 

Martha Geffert   Jim & Judy Noster 

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – Landscaping 

Dorothy Mayfield   The Larry Serold Family 

Carlton & Sandra Boltin  Bill & Carolyn Bargmann 

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – Oromo Mission  

Velma Lee Moritz   Jay & Sandra Heil 

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – Parking Lot 

Jesse & Linda Hurta   Lana Krietsch 

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey - Radio 

Dr. & Mrs. John Frels  

In memory of Elizabeth “Hope” Jendrzey – Senior Scholarship 

Charles & Jan Ruppert  Charles & Bonnie Riedesel 

Michael & Kim Blaschke 

In memory of Larry Kozielski – Building 

Melissa Stolle & Sons 

In memory of Larry Kozielski – Cemetery 

Jim & Judy Noster 

In memory of Bennie Kyrisch, Sr. – Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Frieda Kyrisch – Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of James Ladner – Endowment 

Mallie Stanchos 

In memory of Erwin & Dorine Lemke – Building 

Byron & Barbara Cramer 

In memory of Warren Lemke – Building 

Bill & Debbie Niemeier  Glen & Olga Lassmann 
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In memory of Warren Lemke – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Harlen Merks, Sr. – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Guy Nobles – CEM 

Mark & Betsy Weischwill 

In memory of Guy Nobles – Parking Lot 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Mary Pargmann – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Doris Pfeifer – Cemetery 

Jim & Judy Noster 

In memory of Lela “Dolly” Ruppert – Building 

Bill & Debbie Niemeier 

In memory of Lela “Dolly” Ruppert – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family  

In memory of Lela “Dolly” Ruppert – Parking Lot 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Dennis Saunders, Sr. – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Dennis Saunders, Sr. – Senior Scholarship Fund 

Susan Burrows 

In memory of Carol Schroller – Building 

Melissa Stolle & Sons 

In memory of Carol Schroller – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Alton “Sonny” Seifert – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Alton “Sonny” Seifert – CEM 

Mark & Betsy Weischwill 

In memory of Mary “Jean” Striedel – Building 

Boyd & Pam Weise    Yorktown VFW Aux #8136 

In memory of Mary “Jean” Striedel – CEM 

Mark & Betsy Weischwill 

In memory of Mary “Jean” Striedel – Cemetery 

Sylvia & Bill Imhoff and Family Jim & Judy Noster 

In memory of Mary “Jean” Striedel – Landscaping 

Carlton & Sandra Bolting 
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In memory of Henry Villarreal – Cemetery 

Jim & Judy Noster 

In memory of Curtis Weise – Landscaping 

The Larry Serold Family 

In memory of Edwin Wunderlich – Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Elo & Tena Wunderlich – Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In memory of Janell Wunderlich – Senior Scholarship 

Helen Breed 

In honor of our mother, Billie Blaschke – Senior Scholarship 

Michael & Kim Blaschke 

 
 ~Gifts in memory and in honor of are as of May 20, 2024. 

 

Please remember to write on your OFFERING 

ENVELOPE a specific fund for your memorial offering 

to go to.  It defaults to building fund unless it is noted. 
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 SCRIPTURE READINGS   

 JUNE 2024 

 

Sunday, June 2, 2024 – 2nd Sunday after Pentecost  

First Lesson:  Deuteronomy 5:12-15 

Psalm: Psalm 81:1-10 

Second Lesson: 2 Corinthians 4:5-12 

Gospel: Mark 2:23-3:6 

 

Sunday, June 9, 2024 – 3rd Sunday after Pentecost  

First Lesson:  Genesis 3:8-15 

Psalm: Psalm 130 

Second Lesson: 2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 

Gospel: Mark 3:20-35 

 

Sunday, June 16, 2024 – 4th Sunday after Pentecost  

First Lesson:  Ezekiel 17:22-24 

Psalm: Psalm 92:1-4, 11-14 
Second Lesson:  2 Corinthians 5:6-10 [11-13] 14-

17 

Gospel:  Mark 4:26-34 

 

Sunday, June 23, 2024 – 5th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Lesson: Job 38:1-11 

Psalm:  Psalm 107:1-3, 23-32 

Second Lesson: 2 Corinthians 6:1-13 

Gospel:  Mark 4:35-41 

 

Sunday, June 30, 2024 – 6th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Lesson:  Lamentations 3:22-33 

Psalm: Psalm 30 

Second Lesson: 2 Corinthians 8:7-15 

Gospel: Mark 5:21-43 
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